From: Rob Clayden

Sent: 7 Oct 2021 10:19:57 +0100
To: planning.technical
Subject: VG Penny Mills. DC/20/0614/RM

[THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Good Morning.

This is an objection to plans by Persimmon to use Anne Suckling Road as an access
road to the estate they are building.

Back 1n 2017 the local council objected to Anne Suckling Road being used as an access
road to be dangerous.

The road is far from suitable to carry any more traffic then it is now, with the
development of more housing along this road there will be an increase in traffic and very
likely more parking, parking is a concern now where the road comes off the A143, cars
parked adjacent new build Persimmon homes and double parked at times, means an
accident waiting to happen, much more traffic and this will be a serious problem. Access
to the A143 from Anne Suckling Road 1s not a good junction to come out from, on the
brow of the hill, again more traffic here and probably heavy trucks taking a shortcut will
no doubt cause accidents.

[ have to ask the question why Persimmon wants to take the road through to their estate
when there is to be a bypass road going in, with roundabouts which would be far safer
then using Anne Suckling Road.

[t's really hard to believe this has reached any planning stage, it just can't go ahead.

Regards

Robert & Pauline Clayden
3 Gurlings Close
Haverhill

Suffolk

CB9 0EG



